Adams, Patty

From: Halpin, Mike .

Sent: Friday, February 02, 2001 10:08 AM
Jo: Adams, Patty

Subject: FW: Indiantown PSD Permit

Patty -

See below e-mail indicating Indiantown's intention to withdraw their application.
Mike '

————— Original Message-----

From: Jablonowski, AJ [mailto:AJABLONOWSKI@earthtech.com]

Sent: Friday, January 19, 2001 2:37 PM

To: Halpin, Mike

Cc: Holladay, Cleve; Robert DeHart (E-mail); Nicholas Laryea (E-mail)
Subject: Indiantown PSD Permit

Friday, January 19, 2001

To: Mike Halpin FDEP DARM

From: AJ Jablonowski, Earth Tech
Re: Indiantown Cogeneration

Mike,

Confirming my voice mail, Indiantown Cogeneration has decided not to pursue
the Megawatt Increase PSD permit modification. Success of that project was
predicated on establishing a favorable contract to sell the additional

power; Indiantown has concluded that such a contract cannot be established.

We appreciate the effort that you and the Department have put into the
review of the project, and we regret that the project will not be going
forward. We request that the application be withdrawn.

I am sending a copy of this email to Cleve Holladay. Please pass along our
appreciation of the efforts of everyone involved. I will also be informing
Dee Morse and John Notar of the National Park Service that the project will
not be going forward.

Please call me at 978-371-4339 with any questions or comments, or if you
need a more official notice to withdraw the application. You may also reach
Indiantown's Environmental Manager, Nicholas Laryea, at 561-597-6500
extension 19, and PG&E National Energy Group's environmental contact, Robert
DeHart, at 301-280-6747.

Thanks again,

AJ Jablonowski
Earth Tech



